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Going pationai

The Presiding Bishop, the Most Rev. Frank Griswold (center, with hat), with some of the youth and
sponsors from the Diocese of Hawaii at the Episcopal Youth Event in Wyoming this summer. First row, left
to right: Martin Antonio (All Saints', Kaua'i) and Brandon Cacayorin (Good Shepherd, Maui). Second row:
Johnathon Tucker (St. Timothy's, O'ahu), Ernesto Pasalo (Good Shepherd), Moki Hino (St. James, Big
Island), Presiding Bishop Griswold, Karissa Cajigal (Good Shepherd), Michael Contee (St. Timothy's),
Celeste McVeigh, Diocesan Youth and Young Adult Coordinator.
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34th annual
convention

Oct. 25-26
By Sandy Scuza

Gome and join us at the 34th annual

Meeting of the Convention on Friday, Oct.

25 at St. Andrew's Cathedral and Saturday,

Oct. 26 at the Sheraton Waikiki Hotel.

Registration for the convention begins at

noon on Friday at St. Andrew's. The

annual meeting will convene at 2:30 p.m.,

foUowing a 1 p.m. Eucharist. Bishop

Richard 8.0. GhangwUl address the

convention, speaking on "The Mission of

the Church." The convention wiU recess at

5:30 p.m., followed by a reception at the

cathedral.

On Saturday, registration begins at 7:30

a.m. at the Sheraton Waikild. The

convention reconvenes at 8 a.m. in the

Maui Ballroom of the hotel. Convention

exhibits open that morning.

The convention banquet wiU be held at

noon in the Kauai BaUroom, and the

convention wUl reconvene at 2 p.m., with a

scheduled adjournment at 4 p.m.

Observers and guests are welcome at the

convention, but registration is required. You

may register on the day of the convention if

you are an observer or guest.

Convention information and forms are

available from your delegates or clergy and

on the diocesan intranet at

www.lanakUa. org.

Remember to adhere to all deadlines by

looking at the information mailed out to all

delegates and clergy.

For information about diocesan elections

and some of the candidates for those

offices, please see page G of this edition of

The Chronicle.
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Discerning ministry and vocation
Dear Friends in Christ,

There were many unexpected

events during our sabbatical. We

had planned informal visits with

Dee's English cousins from

Devonshire. But upon our

arrival in London we were

invited to the ordination of the

Rev. James Morrish to the

priesthood at Wells Cathedral in

England (see photo, page E).

James is son of Dee's cousin, one

of fourteen ordained to the

priesthood on that Saturday

afternoon.

The entire day was filled with
unexpected and memorable

experiences. WeUs Cathedral was

one of the places visited by

Queen Emma on her tour of

England to raise funds to build

our own Cathedral Church of

St Andrew. We met several

generations of the Morrish

family who came for the

.ordinadon service. Unfortunately

our train back to London

prevented us from attending the

party celebratingjames'

ordination.

Given the number of

The Right Rev.
Richanl S.O. Chang

BISHOP OF HAWAI'I

ordinands, each was aUowed to

invite two priests to join the

bishop for the laying on of
hands. I found it very interesting

that a number of the ordinands

invited the priest who had
invited them to consider

ordination as their vocation or

who had supported them during

their time of personal

discernment.

As we rode the train back to

London, I reflected upon my

own vocation and those persons

who were part of my faith

journey. Kenneth Bray, Margaret

Monterio, Shunji Nishi, Arthur

Ward, David Coon, James Cox

and Harry Kennedy were all

part of my pilgrimage beginning
with my conversion from

Buddhism in 1951. Each was an

important presence in my life as

I came to know Christ. E^ich

planted seeds of vocation.

• © ® 1$( -

Midway through a hectic tflay, Pastor Reimer
realizes it was his ^ay off.

Through personal witness each

encouraged and supported my

vocation quest.

In our baptism we are each

asked to discern our vocation

and ministry in service of Christ

and God's world. Individually

and corporately we are called to

identify persons for ordained

ministry. Be bold to ask and

encourage vocations.

Is there someone in your

congregation whose gifts and

skills for ministry and faith are

appropriate for the ordained

ministry? Will those gifts and

skills advance the mission and

ministry of the Good News of

Jesus Christ? Every bapdzed

person participates in this

ministry of invitation and

discernment. It does not lie

solely with the ordained. Begin

with your own ministry

discernment.

May your faith in Christ,

compel you to invite others to

discernment of their vocations.

FaithfuUy yours in Christ,

+Dick

Let us hear
from you!

The Hawaiian ©hurch.

Chronicle would like to

publish your views and

comments on issues and

events in the Diocese. We

would also like to hear your

response to articles published

in The Chronicle.

Letters must be signed and

must include a telephone

number for contact.

Send letters to:

Letters

Hawaiian Church

Chronicle

229 Queen Emma Square

Honolulu, HI, 96813

Email:

hcchronicle@aol.com. Please

send letter in body of email

and not as an attachment.
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Candidates for diocesan offices
Here are some of the candidates for various

offices, to be elected at the 34th annual

convention of the Diocese of Hawai'i. Because of

print deadlines, not all nominees wfll appear

here.

Standing Committee
To be elected; 1 clergy, 1 lay person, each

for four-year terms.

The Standing Committee serves as. the

Bishop's Council of Advice. Performs duties as

specified by the General and Diocesan

Convention. Serves as the Ecclesiastical authority

when there is no bishop. Meets once a month,

and occasionally, on caU. The Committee meets

at St. Andrew's Cathedral on the third Friday of

each month. Travel expenses for neighbor island

members are paid by the Diocese.

Nominees s

Mary W. Schulz (lay). A communicant at AU
Saints on Kaua i. Previous church and

community service

positions: Diocesan

Council, Vestry,

Stewardship Chair and
Program Chair, aU

within this diocese.

"My past diocesan

and parish services have

focused my interest

toward the Standing
Committee. Several

years as president of

Serenity House on Kauai (drug and alcohol

rehab) added to a perspective which should lend

credibility to this position. My goal is to max my
assistance to the Bishop and diocese."

Secretary of Convention
To be elected: 1 person, can be clergy or lay

person.

The Secretary of Convention records minutes,

enters them in the Journal and, under the

supervision of the Bishop, attends to the

publication and distribution of the journal, and
performs other duties as prescribed in the

diocesan Constitution and Canons. Serves as

chairman of the Committee on Convention

Plans for planning the agenda and making

physical arrangements for the Convention.

Maintains various directories of Diocesan

officers, commissions, departments, etc.

•Nominees; None at press time.

Didcesaii Cofiincll
To be elected; 2 clergy, 5 lay person, each

for 3 year terms; 1 lay person for a I year term.

The Diocesan Council exercises the power of

the Convention and performs planning and

policy making between meetings of Convention.

Oversees the policies, programs, mission, and

budget of the diocese and may initiate new work.

Also is the legal corporate body of the Episcopal
church in Hawaii and, as such, is responsible for

the business and property of the Church. The

departments of the Council are: Formation,

Mission and Support.

If elected. Council members are expected to:

• Attend a working retreat weekend

(November 2002)
• Attend aU department meetings unless

excused by the department Chairperson.

• Attend aU Diocesan Council meetings except

when excused by the President.

If you miss three (3) consecutive meetings

(unexcused), the Council may declare that your

lack of attendance has created a vacancy.

The Council meets monthly at St. Andrew's

Cathedral at 12:30 p.m. on the third Saturday of

each month. Most departments meet at 9:00 a.m.

on the day of the Council meeting. Travel

expenses for neighbor island members are paid

by the diocese.

Nominees;

The Rev. AUson M.. Dingley (clergy).

Interim rector of St. Stephen's Church. Previous

church and community service positions:

Diocesan Council;

Commission on

Ministry; Hawaii
Advisory Committee on

Drug Abuse and

Controlled Substances;

Board of Directors,

Institute for Criminal
Rehabilitation.

"I am completing a

one-year, unexpired

term on Council and

believe I have only begun to be effective. I would

like to continue on Council in order to be able to

contribute the planning and organizational skills

I have developed over the years to the Diocese's

process of mission development."

Frank G. Embree (lay). A communicant at

Emmanuel Church in Kailua. Previous church

and community service

positions: Former

Planned Giving Officer
for the diocese; Go-

chairman of Diocesan

Stewardship
Committee; Area

Representative of

Episcopal Church
Foundation;St.

Andrew's Chapter

member.

"After five years of working as Planned Giving

Officer for the Diocese, I have met and worked

with many of you in various parishes. Many of

your concerns and needs have been addressed to

me, so I feel I can help solve some of these

problems by being a member of council. I am

still quite interested in stewardship and planned

giving."

The Rev. Ajuko

Ueda (clergy). Priest-
in-training, St. John's

By-The-Sea Church.

Previous church and

community service

positions: Commission

on Diversity (Anti-

Racism).

"When I look back

upon what the people

of this Diocese have done for me, I feel I want to

contribute my time and passion to something

reaUy important. As a newly ordained to the
priesthood, I hope I bring a fresh wind with
awareness and consciousness for the

marginalized."

The Rev. Liz Zivanov (clergy). Rector, St.

Clement's Church, Honolulu. Previous church

and community service

positions: Diocesan

Council; Chair,

Diocesan Budget

Committee; Task Force

on Racism; Board of

Directors, Genesee

Valley Campus
Ministry. AU in Diocese

of Rochester, N.Y

I find it exciting to
work in a community

that is undergoing a transition such as that

occurring in the Diocese of Hawai'i. My

experience with parochial fmances could be

helpful as we begin to aUgn our identified mission
with the manner in which we gather and allocate

our resources."

Cathedral Chapter
To be elected: 1 clergy, 1 lay person, each

for two-year terms.

The Cathedral Chapter serves as the Vestry

for St. Andrew's Cathedral Parish. The Chapter
is comprised of The Bishop; the Dean of the

Cathedral and ten (10) lay persons elected by the
Cathedral congregation. In addition, two (2)
clergy and two (2) lay persons for two year terms,

one of each, each year, elected by the

Convention form the Diocese at large.

The Chapter meets on the third Thursday of
the month at 4:30 p.m. Travel expenses for

neighbor island members are provided.

Nominees:

The Rev. Alison M. Dingley. (clergy).

Interim rector of St. Stephen's Church. Previous

church and community service positions:

Diocesan Council;

Commission on

Ministry; Hawaii
Advisory Committee

on Drug Abuse and

Controlled Substances;

'Board of Directors,

Institute for Criminal
Rehabilitation.

With my training in
Interim M.inistry, in

addition to experience

in secular organizational development, I have

skills that may be valuable to the Chapter as the

Cathedral begins this phase of its corporate life.

As Pastor of a small rural church I bring an

important perspective to the Chapter's

deliberations."

Ecc!esiastical Trial Court
To be elected; 1 lay person, five-year term.

Nominees: None at press time.
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A happy day in Kona

Christ Church breaks ground
on new community center

Christ Church Episcopal in Kealakekua
celebrated the ground breaking and blessing in
preparation for construction of its Community

Center at the church.

The congregation raised nearly $900,000 to
build the center, which will house a wide variety

of community service programs in Kona.

"We are thrilled to begin construction of our

center," said campaign co-chair Sherwood

GreenweU.

The Blessing included both Anglican and
Hawaiian traditions and concluded with a large

circle of participant ringing the painted
perimeter of the planned center; singing

"Hawai'i Aloha."

The Rev. Carol Arney, rector of Christ

Church, ofilciated at the blessing. She was joined

by Kahu BUIy Paris, who provided the Hawaiian

blessing.

PHOTOS BY

VIRGINIA ISBELL
The Rev. Carol Arney and Kahu Billy Paris
bless the perimeter of the area where the

new community center will be built.

Members of congregation join hands to sing Hawaii Aloha. Left to Right: Betty Hodgins, Jimmie Greenwell,
Terry Angeleo, Julia Angeleo, Joy Decker, Eddie Ahuna, Loren Shoop, Jillynn Parker.

Campaign Chair Sherwood Greenwell, right, turns the
first shovel of ground as the Rev. Carol Arney and
Senior Warden Susan Lee watch.
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THIS (SCENES FROM AROUND THE DIOCESE—AND BEYOND)

Remembering 9/11
On Sept. 11, the Cathedral Close of St.
Andrew's held a "Day of Remembrance"

for people of all faiths, one year after the
terrorist bombings on the World Trade
Center and the Pentagon. Both the
Cathedral and Parke Chapel were open
for the entire day for those who sought a
quiet place. On the altar in Parke Chapel
was this arrangement, created by Marilyn
Howard, who describes the piece thus:

The dark base and the tatticework
patterns represent the wreckage of the
Trade Towers after the attack. There are
three crosses in the patterns reminiscent
of the cross found at Ground Zero and
planted there. The white lei represents
both the offering of the children of Hawaii
in lei sent to the workers, and God's gift
of love and grace in the midst of that
horror. The ti-leaf lei represents the "aina
of Hawaii. The charred driftwood
indicates our island state with its many
beaches. The whole arrangement is
subservient to the cross, both in size and
placement. This is a "one day" specific
arrangement, created specifically for this
Day of Remembrance.

In England
The Rev. James Morrish, left, was ordained at the Cathedral Church of St. Andrews in Wells,
England, this summer. Morrish is the cousin of Dee Chang (center), wife of the Right Rev. Richard
8.0. Chang, Bishop of Hawai'i. Morrish has been appointed Curate in Porlockand PorlockWeir
with Stoke Pero in the Diocese of Bath and Wells in the Church of England.

On Maw
Labor Day afternoon, the Maui Clericus and spouses
welcomed Pastor Al Stepanik and his wife, Claire, new
Priest-in-Charge and wife at Holy Innocents' Church,
Lahaina. The potluckwas held at Scottie dark and Layton
Zimmer's home in Pukalani. Chefs par excellence were:
Morley and Linda Frech, Heather and Rik Mueller-Fitch,
Marvin and Cindy Foltz, David and Geri Barr, Jodeine and Kit
Hawkins, Layton and Scottie dark Zimmer.

The Chronicle
wants your photos!

The Chronicle is always looking for
photographs of events around the

Diocese for publication.

Pictures can be sent to us either by

email, by snail mail or by dropping

them off at the Diocesan Office.

If you are emailing photographs,

please use the highest resolution

possible on your camera, and send

only JPG formatted photos. The email

address is hcchronicle@aol.com.

Please include the name of the

photographer and the names of those

in the photographs m the body of the

email.

If you are sending pictures through

the regular mail or dropping them off

at the Diocesan office, please address

them to Elizabeth House, Chronicle

Editor, The Diocese of Hawai'i, 229

Queen Emma Square, Honolulu, HI

96813-2304. We can use photographs,

negatives or slides. Again, please be

sure to include the name of the

photographer and all those shown in

the photographs themselves.

As a rule, photographs cannot be

returned, but can be left for pickup at

the Diocesan office.
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(EVENTS AROUND THE DIOCESE)

3 Thursday

^ Support Department Meeting. 12:30
p.m., library, St. Andrew's Cathedral.

^- Commission on Ministry. 3 p.m.,
library, St. Andrew's Cathedral.

4 Friday

^ Chronicle Deadline for November
issue

^ Maui Clericus, 9:30 a.m.

5 Saturday

^ Continuing Education Commission
sponsored program with guest speaker the
Rev. Mac Collins.

^ St. George's Rummage Sale. 511
Main St, Honolulu.

10 Thursday

^ Campus IVIinistry. 4:30 p.m., Room 8,
St. Andrew's Cathedral

12 Saturday

^ "Domestic Violence: What Every
Congregation Needs to Know." 8:30 a.m-

12:30 p.m., St. Christopher's, 93 North

Kainalu Dr., Kailua.

^ ECW, 9 a.m.

^ Hawai'i Program for Spiritual
Direction. 9 a.m.

17 Thursday

^ Cathedral Chapter. 4:30 p.m, St.
Andrew's Cathedral

18 Friday

^ Standing Committee. 9:30 a.m.,

library, St. Andrew's Cathedral.

19 Saturday

^ Council Department Meetings. 9 a.m,
St. Andrew's Cathedral.

^- Diocesan Council. 12 p.m., Von Holt

Room, St. Andrew's Cathedral.

24 Thursday

^ Clergy Convocation.

25 Friday-26 Saturday

^ Diocesan Convention. Sheraton
Waikiki Hotel.

28 Monday

^ Diocesan office closed.

31 Thursday

>• Stewardship Committee, noon.

1 Friday

^ Maui Clericus, 9:30 a.m.

2 Saturday

^ Sexual Misconduct Training.

5 Tuesday

^ Chronicle Deadline for
December/January issue.

7 Thursday

^ Support Department Meeting. 12:30
p.m., library, St. Andrew's Cathedral.

^ Commission on Ministry. 3 p.m,

library, St. Andrew's Cathedral.

9 Saturday

^ Small Church Leadership Conference.
St. George's.

^ ECW, 9 a.m.

^ Hawaii Program for Spiritual

Direction. 9 a.m.

14 Thursday

^ Campus Ministry. 4:30 p.m., Room 8,

St. Andrew's Cathedral

15 Friday

^ Standing Committee. 9:30 a.m.,

library, St. Andrew's Cathedral.

^ Diocesan Council Orientation and

IVIeeting. 6 p.m., St. Andrew's Cathedral.

16 Saturday

'^" Diocesan Council Orientation and

Meeting. 9 a.m., St. Andrew's Cathedral.

19 Tuesday

^ Hawaii Clericus. 9:30 a.m.

21 Thursday

^ Cathedral Chapter. 4:30 p.m, St.
Andrew's Cathedral

22 Friday-24 Sunday

^ New Beginnings.

22 Friday

|8>- Kaua'i Clericus. 9 a.m.

28 Thursday-29 Friday

^ Thanksgiving Holiday. Diocesan office

closed.

BlSHOP9S
VISITATION
SCHEDULE

w
Oct. 13 ...................Holy Innocents'

Oct. 20...................Emmanuel

Oct. 27...................Diocesan

Convention

Nov. 3.....................AH Saints'

Nov. 10...................Christ Church

Nov. 18...................CDO Board Mtg

Nov. 24...................St. Matthew's

Dec. 1.....................Holy Nativity

Dec. 8.....................St. Mary's

Dec. 15...................Calvary

Dec. 22...................St. George's

Dec. 24...................St. Andrew's

Cathedral

DIOCESE.COM
NEWS FROM AROUND THE DlOCESE

Maui Ministry 2002
The Episcopal parishes of the

Maui region will sponsor Maui

Ministry 2002, a two-day shared

ministry weekend, November 1

and 2 in upcountry JVIaui.

The Rev. PhiUip Roderick of

the Diocese of Oxford, has

accepted the invitation to be the

keynote speaker for this two-day

event. He is scheduled to speak on

the topic Attraction, Need,

Desire: How can everyday

Christians discover a delight in

God, gold in the shadow and

blessing in the mess of things?"

The weekend will begin with a

Liturgy for AU Saints' Day at St.

Johns in Kula, at 6:30 p.m.,

foUowed by a potluck featuring
multi-cultural main dishes. Other

highlights of the Friday evening

program include a labyrinth walk,

a youth lock-in, talk story,"

meditations, compline and Taize

prayers. Saturday s program starts

with a youth sunrise service at

Haleakala Crater tentatively

scheduled about 5:30 a.m. (leaving

St. John's at 4:30). Workshops

during the day will be on topics
such as "Writing through the
Spirit," "Polarity Management/

Decision Making," and"Harry

Potter and the Gospels. The

day's events are scheduled to end

around late afternoon.

There is still room at the inn (or

in this case the Retreat House at

St. John's) but call soon as space is

limited (808-878-1485).
Call 808-878-1485 to register.

See you on the Mountain.

— Submitted by Mary Anna Waldrop

Domestic violence
workshop scheduled

St. Christopher's in Kailua is

sponsoring a one-day workshop

called "Domestic Violence: What

Every Congregation Needs to

Know" on Saturday, Oct. 12,

from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

This practical workshop is

designed for anyone who wants to

be a better parent, neighbor,

grandparent, or friend.

The workshop is free and open

to the public. Please caU St.

Christopher's church office,

262-8176, to register. Groups are

asked to phone in the total
number of participants who will

attend. GhUdcare is available if

registering before Oct. 5.

Strength for the Journey
Strength for the Journey is a

four-day spiritual retreat which

intends to provide a tranquil, safe,

substance/alcohol free and

healing environment for people

living with HIV/AIDS.

The retreat is open to any

person (18 and older) living with
fflV/AIDS. The retreat is

scheduled Oct. 13-17, and costs

only $100, which includes meals

and lodging. Funding for the

retreat comes largely from the

Hawai'i District Camping and

Outdoor ministries of the United

JVtethodist Church, and a

substantial grant has also been

received from the Missions

Department of the Episcopal

Diocese of Hawai'i.

For more information on the

retreat, contact the Rev. Rob

DeWolfe, Retreat Chaplain, at

735-5944 or email him at

goodsam@aloha.net.

First Saturday SemEnars
St. Timothy's Episcopal Church

will offer three "First Saturday

Seminars" on Christian

Formation. The seminars, which

wiU run from 10 a.m. to noon

each day, are free and open to all.

Saturday, Oct. 5: "Spirituality

and the Christian.

Saturday, Nov. 2: "Prayer and

the Christian."

Saturday, Dec. 7: "Sacred

Scripture and the Christian."

GaU the church office at 488-

5747 for more information.

St. Mary's Centennial
St. Mary's in Honolulu will

celebrate its Centennial with a

three-day affair beginning Dec. 6.

The Rev. Dr. Douglas

McGlynn, a former rector, will

speak on Dec. 6 at 7 p.m., with

refreshments to foUow. On

Saturday, there is an mvitation-

only lunch. The big celebration

wiU occur on Sunday morning,

when the Rev. Rudolph Duncan,

the first rector of St. Mary's, wffl

be the guest preacher at a Festal

Eucharist.

Come join the people of St.

Mary's as they celebrate the 100th

anniversary of the church!

For more information, caU the

church office at 949-4655.
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